“Yowre never too- old, foo- wacky, too- wild, to- pick up a book and read to-a
ehild’” Dy, Seuwss

Dear GOM’nM /(/ﬂuj/

We are having a 2-4-6 Read-A-Thow at Seaside Elementary School starting
Aprill 13% and ending April 24, We are hoping to- kick off owr exciting
event withe a guest reader un every classroom on April 13% We would be
honored of yow coudd commit to- reading fo- one of owr clasgsrooms that morning
anywhere from 8 am wnfll 11 am (whatever ime during Hhen that i
conwenient for yow).

Please RSVP your spot and time yow can affend by no later than April 8t
Yow may leave o messoge withe the sehool by calling 843-650-3490 or
emailing a response to- seasidepto@hotmail.com . If yow have a preference of a
book ov o class, please et wy kinow- or we will assigne a closy and the librarion
will gwe yow a- book.

We look forward to- seeing yow on April 13 Thanky for helping usy remind
children the umportance of a good books

Suncerely,

The Seaside PTO



